
Minutes 
Of The Regular Meeting 

Of the Board of Directors of 
Valley Center Fire Protection District 

September 19,2019/6:00 p.m. 

Valley Center Municipal Water District Board Room 
29300 Valley Center Rd 

1. Call to Order at 6:00 p.m. 

2. Roll Call: 
Phil Bell-Present 
Steve Hutchison-Present 
Jim Wold-Present 
Jeremy Abrams-Absent 
Mike O'Connor-Absent 

Valley Center, CA 92082 

3. Pledge of Allegiance - led by Chief Napier 

4. Public Comment - None 

5. Proclamations and Presentations 

" 

A badge pinning was held for Captain Jon Blumeyer and newly promoted 
Firefighter/Paramedics Brad Perry, Sean Jensen and Jeremy Randall. Chief Napier 
administered the oath of office. 

6. Consent Calendar - Upon motion made and seconded the consent calendar, containing 
the minutes from the August 15, 2019 Regular Board meeting and the August 2019 
Treasurer's Report was unanimously approved by the Board members present. 

7. Staff Reports 

A. Valley Center Paramedic Services EOA: Mercy Medical Report was presented to the 
Board in their Board Packets. 

B. Fire Chief's Report - Chief Napier presented the month's activities. 
C. Operations Division Report - was also presented by Chief Napier. 
D. Community Risk Reduction Division Report was presented by Deputy Fire Marshal 

Jim Davidson. Capt. Davidson shared with the Board some of the key changes to 
the new fire code which will be presented later in the meeting. 

E. Valley Center Firefighters Association Report - Captain Duncan had nothing to report 
for the Association. 

8. Old Business - None 
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9. New Business 

A. The Board held a public hearing on an annexation petition into CFD 2008-1. After the 
hearing, upon motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously adopted 
Resolution NO. 2019-16 (Rite Aid). 

B. The First Reading of the Proposed 2019 California Fire Code was held. 
C. Chief Napier presented a report on a First Responder Fee Feasibility Study by AP 

Triton Consulting, LLC. After motion made and seconded, the Board unanimously 
approved the Option 1 contract for AP Triton to conduct the First Responder Fee 
Feasibility Study. 

10. Closed Session 
A Closed Session was held to discuss Personnel Matters. 

11. Announcement of Closed Session Actions 
President Bell announced no action was taken in the Closed Session. 

12. Board of Directors Comments 
Director Hutchison still has concerns with the traffic problems at Lilac School. He noted 
that the School District is coming up with solutions. 
President Bell would like to have a Special Meeting with Captain Duncan regarding the 
station information boxes and the best course of action for the information gathered. 
Chief Napier reminded the Board that his door is always open to the crew and also the 
Board. He reissued his invitation to the Board to come ride along and meet the guys. 

NEXT REGULAR MEETING: 
October 17. 2019 
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